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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Confluence Rivers 
Utility Operating Company, Inc.’s 
Request for Authority to Implement a 
General Rate Increase for Water 
Service and Sewer Service Provided in 
Missouri Service Areas 

)
)
)
)
)
)
) 

Case No. WR-2023-0006 

 
 

UPDATE TO STATEMENT OF DISCOVERY CONCERNS 
 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) and for its Update to 

Statement of Discovery Concerns, states as follows: 

1. The OPC filed its Statement of Discovery Concerns on April 14, 2023. 

2. Following its initial filing, the OPC received objections to several more 

data requests (“DRs”) issued to Confluence Rivers Utility Operating Company, Inc. 

(“Confluence Rivers”). These objections were not received by the OPC until after the 

close of business on April 14, which is why they were not included in the original 

filing. 

3. The OPC wishes to update its initial list of disputed DRs to include DRs 

2002, 2003, 2004, 2005, 2007, and 2008. 

4. These are in addition to the disputed DRs included in the OPC’s original 

filing.  
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WHEREFORE, the Office of the Public Counsel respectfully requests the 

Commission accept this update to its statement of discovery concerns. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
By: /s/ John Clizer    
John Clizer (#69043) 
Senior Counsel  
Missouri Office of the Public 
Counsel  
P.O. Box 2230 
Jefferson City, MO 65102   
Telephone: (573) 751-5324   
Facsimile: (573) 751-5562 
E-mail: john.clizer@opc.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the forgoing have been mailed, emailed, or 
hand-delivered to all counsel of record this seventeenth day of April, 
2023. 

 
 /s/ John Clizer   

mailto:john.clizer@opc.mo.gov

